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July 19, 2023 

Jodi Schreiber 
Fremont Paving & Redi-Mix, Inc. 
839 Mckenzie Ave. 
PO Box 841 
Canon City, CO 81215 

 

RE:    Two Rivers, Permit No. M-1998-038, Response to Inspection Problems #3 and #4, Preliminary 
Adequacy Review 

 
Dear Ms. Schreiber: 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) is in the process of reviewing the above 
referenced responses to the Division’s Inspection Problem Updated Deadlines notice dated June 26, 2023.  
During review of the material submitted, the Division determined that the following issues of concern 
need to be adequately addressed before the inspection problems can be considered abated:  

1. The corrective actions for Item #3 include the following: “Please provide a written explanation 
explaining what this material is, how it is used, why it is stored onsite, and how it will be disposed 
of by the corrective action date.” 

a. Please elaborate how this material is used and how it will be disposed of upon 
reclamation. 

2. The corrective actions for Item #4 include the following: “The boundaries of the affected area 
must be marked by monuments or other markers that are clearly visible and adequate to 
delineate such boundaries. 

a. According to the image provided in your submittal, it appears that the boundary markers 
for the 200’ buffer have been installed along a portion of the south-west side of the 
permit. While this likely also shows the affected area boundary in this portion of the 
permit, Rule 3.1.12 requires the affected area boundary markers to encompass the entire 
affected area boundary. 

i. This item may not be eligible for abatement until the responses to your Technical 
Revision (TR-7), submitted to address Item #1 in the Division’s letter, have been 
approved. Once the area to be affected has been determined and included on an 
approved map, this item may be complied with via the installation of boundary 
markers around the entire area to be affected. 

The corrective action deadlines for both of these items is currently set for July 26, 2023.  Please submit 
your response(s) to the above listed issue(s) at least three days prior to the decision date in order to allow 
the Division sufficient time for review. If you cannot address the above issues by this date, please request 
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an extension to the decision due date to ensure adequate time for the Division to review materials. If any 
adequacy issues remain by the decision due date the Division may deny your request. 

The Division will continue to review your Technical Revision and will contact you if additional information 
is needed. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please contact me via email at 
amber.michels@state.co.us or by telephone at (720) 836-0967.   

 
Sincerely, 

 
Amber Michels 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Ec: Jared Ebert, Senior EPS, DRMS 
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